
From              : Charity Mwai Widrom 

To                  : iSTEPup Foundation  

MY SECOND YEAR EXPEDITION 

I have written this report to express my gratitude for what you have been doing for me since 

September,2024. I am very grateful for it and I am really pleased to have your help. I launched 

my second year in September,2024. My first semester of second year was of about 17weeks, I 

was doing both practical and theory part. I was allocated at Malamulo Adventist Hospital for 12 

weeks. I had to work at pediatric, medical, surgical, gynecological and obstetric ward, three 

weeks at each department. Upon finishing my clinical rotation, I had to seat for end of semester 

examination for two weeks, by the grace of God I passed my end of semester examination. 

Second semester of my second year started in February this year, we had a lot of training in this 

semester. We did Sexual Transmitted Infection training in our first week, Emergency Training 

and Triage in second week, Anti-retroviral training in our third week. It was really nice training 

as such I gained practical skills of how I can manage emergencies. 

Currently I am in my clinical allocations, I will work at district hospital for 10weeks then I’ll go 

for psychiatry training for two weeks, I will also do health center management for four weeks 

and then I’ll have to write end of semester examination. 

Your support has made me to be a hard worker, I always focus on my academics without issues 

because I know that you always fill my financial gaps. Thank you for your support and kindness, 

God should bless and reward iSTEPUP. 

 


